Moth Report 2018
 
 “The year started slowly but from June onwards a long succession of warm and humid nights produced ideal conditions for trapping resulting in the numbers of many species being double of those recorded in recent years. A number of these moths may have flown in from further away than is usual due to many foodplants drying out prematurely in the hot weather and this would probably also have been the cause of the appearance of some of the rarer species. The micro moth numbers in particular increase in these conditions although greater recorder knowledge also helped. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
   At Lyndon several new species were added to the site list which now stands at over 320 species since recording began there in 2012.”   
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